
Today I want to teach you on the Seven I am in the Gospel of John… 1- I am 
the Bread of Life 2- I am the Light of the World 3- I am The Door 4- I am the 
Good Shepherd 5- I am the Resurrection and The Life 6- I am The Way The 
Truth and the Life 7- I am the Vine you are the Branches 

Let’s start with John 6:35 I am the Bread of Life! Have you tasted of this 
Bread? 

Job said 23:12 I have esteemed (treasured up) the words of his mouth more 
than my necessary food. 

In Matthew 6:11 Jesus taught us to Pray: Give us this day our daily Bread… 
are you feeding on Him? 

Can I testify to you this morning… Ever since I started feeding on this Bread 
of Life daily… 

I began to find Strength I never knew I had… 

I began to find Courage… Courage is not the absence of fear, yet, you don’t 
allow it to paralyze you or inhibit you from going forward in life and bringing 
down giants all along the way in Jesus Name 

Faith for the impossible began to rise up in me… Oh the Miracles God has 
privileged me to see! 

Confusion and Depression left me… and now the Peace of God floods my 
Heart and Soul and like the song says… I can see clearly now, the rain is 
gone… Glory to God! 

Thank God I Now have A Sound Mind and an extra sharp memory… 

Ever since I started feeding on this Bread of Life daily… It has develop in me 
a Can Do Spirit… for it is written… I can Do all things through Christ which 
strengthens me… Amplified! 

As a result of feeding on this bread of Life… It Is brought out Kindness and 
gentleness and a Benevolence in me I never dreamed possible 

It’s Birthed In Me A Living Hope I never had, for before I got saved I was a 
Pessimist… 

But Now, Is so much different, So much so, that I told my wife the other day, I 
am the Happiest now I’ve ever been in my life… Spiritually/ MARITALLY / 
MINISTERIALLY/ Financially/ etc, etc… 

1- I hear the Spirit Saying… Come, and feed on me… For what I did for him I’ll 
do it for you, for I’m no respecter of persons… 



2- In John 8:12 Jesus said… I am The Light Of The World… he that followeth 
me shall not walk in darkness, but shall have the light of life. 

I John 1:7 But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship 
one with another, and the blood of Jesus Christ his Son cleanseth us from all 
sin. 

Let me give you 3 things that light does… 

1- Light Dispels darkness/ 

1- Genesis 1:1-3 “In the beginning God created the heavens and the earth. 
And the earth was without form, and void; and darkness was upon the face of 
the deep. And the Spirit of God moved upon the face of the waters. And God 
said, Let there be light: and there was light.” 

You’ll never know how Powerful you are until you learn to speak to your 
mountain just like Jesus taught us… 

Someone asked me, Pastor, can I speak to the darkness that’s shrouding my 
mind, with confusion… I said No… Why? James 3:16 tells us… 

For where envying (rivalry) and strife Self ambition) is, there is confusion and 
every evil work. (Present) Confusion/ instability, a state of disorder, 
disturbance… 

Confusion is many times the result of Envy and Strife in your life… confusion 
is the result of Instability and your mind being in a state of disorder… It is only 
by Repentance… By having a change of mind… where you Begin to think 
differently that you can begin to break the power of confusion over your mind 
in Jesus Name and the only way you can do that is by the Renewing of your 
mind… through the Word of God! 

Say Confusion… I Dismiss you from my mind right now in Jesus Name. I 
command you to go from me… 

2- Light Discovers Dangers… 

1- I never knew that Worry and Anxiety could eat up my insides like an 
invisible cancer and eventually cut my life short… until light came by the 
Word.. 

Proverbs 12:25 Anxiety in a man’s heart weighs it down, but an encouraging 
word makes it glad. 



Then I Peter 5:7 taught me what to do… “Casting the whole of your care [all 
your anxieties, all your worries, all your concerns, once and for all] on Him, for 
He cares for you affectionately and cares about you watchfully. 

2- I never knew that fear was a spirit… and that it was on assignment to steal, 
kill and destroy me, until I received Light by the Word… 

Thank God for 2 Timothy 1:7 For God hath not given us the spirit of fear; but 
of power, and of love, and of a sound mind. 

3- I never really knew the danger and destructive consequences of un-
forgiveness, until light came to me by the Word…. Remember, I’m talking 
about discovering dangers through the light of His Word. 

Matthew 18:34-35 “And his lord was wroth, and delivered him to the 
tormentors, (a torturer) till he should pay all that was due unto him. So 
likewise shall my heavenly Father do also unto you, if ye from your hearts 
forgive not every one his brother their trespasses.” Before I was saved, I  

ess was a defense… and many times I used thought my unforgiven
unforgiveness as a way of punishment… Cause I never knew that 
forgiveness is a gift you give yourself… I never realized, that to not forgive 

s me… and for me, not to forgive you, is like me you, doesn’t hurt you… it hurt
drinking poison and waiting for you to die… How foolish! 

(Share How They Catch Monkeys In India) So Do yourself a Favor… Let go of 
the Nut! 

Let me Encourage You to Master The Art Of Forgiveness... You’ll Need It! 

Matthew 24:4-5 And Jesus answered and said unto them, Take heed that no 
man deceive you. For many shall come in my name, saying, I am Christ; and 
shall deceive many. False religions and Cults… Testify! 

3- Matthew 24:11 And many false prophets shall rise, and shall deceive many. 
Prophets for Hire! 

3- Light Determines Direction… 

Isaiah 2:5; O house of Jacob, come ye, and let us walk in the light of the the 
Lord. How? 

Psalms 119:105 Thy word is a lamp unto my feet, and a light unto my path. 

Let me encourage you to daily spend time in His Word and in Prayer… make 
it Your life’s Priority! 

By You doing this, you’re inviting God to involve himself in your life… 



By you doing this, you will begin to develop Divine Stamina and a Holy Ghost 
backbone that won’t allow you to give in to circumstances or the wiles of the 
devil… 

Soon, Isaiah 30:21 Will Kick In… And thine ears shall hear a word behind 
thee, saying, This is the way, walk ye in it… when you turn to the the right 
hand and when you turn to the left… 

Then, Commit you’re self to Proverbs 3:5-6 Trust in the LORD with all thine 
heart; and lean not unto thine own understanding. In all thy ways 
acknowledge him, and he shall direct thy paths. 

Proverbs 4:18 But the path of the just is as the shining light, that shineth more 
and more unto the perfect day. 

3- I am the Door… Entrance/ Opening/ Exit/ 

In John 10:9 Jesus said, I am the door: by me if any man enter in, he shall be 
saved, and shall go in and out, and find pasture. 

Saved/ Acts 4:12 Neither is there salvation in any other: for there is none 
other name under heaven given among men, whereby we must be saved. 

I hear the Holy Ghost saying… Rev 3:8 I know thy works: behold, I have set 
before thee an open door, and no man can shut it: for thou hast a little 
strength, and hast kept my word, and hast not denied my name… 

4- John 10:11 I am the good shepherd: the good shepherd giveth his life for 
the sheep. 

The Good Shepherd will 1- Lead You/ Psalms 23 He leadeth me in the paths 
of righteousness for his name's sake. So If you’re going in the wrong 
direction… you can be sure, that it is not him who is leading you. 

Romans 8:14 For as many as are led by the Spirit of God, they are the sons of 
God. 

Never Forget this… The Spirit and the Word, Agree! 

2- Feed You… This speaks of Divine Provisions! The Lord is MY Shepherd I 
SHALL NOT WANT OR I SHALL NOT LACK ANY GOOD THING… Glory! 

This sounds to me like… Philippians 4:19 My God shall Liberally Supply and 
Fill to the Full and Overflowing every need I have according to His Riches and 
Glory By Christ Jesus… 



3- Shield You… This speaks of Divine Protection! Zechariah 2:5 For I, saith 
the LORD, will be unto her a wall of fire round about, and will be the glory in 
the midst of her.  

King David Prayed Psalms 17:8 Abba, Keep me as the apple of the eye, hide 
me under the shadow of thy wings… 
 


